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EGLE, AQD, Lansing District 
Constitution Hall, First Floor South 
525 West Allegan 
Lansing, Michigan 48933 

Dear Ms. Luplow: 

SUBJECT: Granger Wood Street Landfill, Violation Notice 

This is in response to your Violation Notice dated October 6, 2022 regarding your 
inspection at the Granger Wood Street Landfill on August 19, 2022. 

The violation notice stated that generator telephone numbers were not included on the 
following forms for disposal of regulated asbestos: 

• Pitsch Forms 4201,4203, 4204, 4206, 4209 and 4211 

The generator on all of these manifests was Sparrow Hospital. Following is the 
contact information for Sparrow Hospital taken from Granger's database. 

Sparrow Hospital 
1215 E. Michigan Avenue 
Lansing, Ml 48912 
T. Olsen 810-664-0354 

Following is the contact information for Pitsch Companies taken from Granger's 
database: 

Pitsch Companies 
675 Richmond NW 
Grand Rapids, Ml 49504 
Steven Pitsch 616-363-4895 
stevenpitsch@aol.com 

The violation notice also stated that transporter telephone numbers were not included 
on the following forms for disposal of regulated asbestos: 
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• Granger Forms 104259 and 104262 and "Alma College Waste Shipment Record" 
dated August 10, 2022. 

Following is the contact information for ALAM, LLC, the transporter for Granger 
Forms 104259 and 104262 found in Granger's database: 

ALAM, LLC 
2505 Precision St. 
Jackson, Ml 49202 
Scott Hiller 517-788-8348 (Office), 517-960-1928 (Cell) 

The Alma College Waste Shipment was hauled by Granger. Granger's phone 
number is 517-372-2800. 

By November 15, 2022, Granger will train its gatehouse and sales personnel to ensure 
that manifests include all required information. Specifically, asbestos loads cannot be 
accepted if manifests are incomplete. 

Please contact me at 517-614-3655 or sblaver@grangernet.com if you have any 
questions regarding Granger's response to the violation notice. 

Sincerely, 

~~.~ 
Stephen R. Slayer 
Environmental Engineer 

cc: Ms. Jenine Camilleri, Enforcement Unit Supervisor, AQD 
Mr. Lee Johnson, Honigman 
Mr. Todd Granger, Granger Waste Management 
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